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27 APR 1992

Dear Sir

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT 1990 PART I: AUTHORISATION FOR CONCRETE BLOCK
MANUFACTURING PROCESS

Thank you for consulting the Health and Safety Executive about the above
application for concrete block manufacturing process at Meadow Lane,
St Ives submitted by Marshalls Mono Ltd. Details of the application are
noted for our records.

This process involves the use of, or may give rise to, substances likely
to be subject to the Control of Substances Hazardous to Health
Regulations 1988 (COSHH). Occupational exposure limits for a range of
substances have been assigned under COSHH. Details of these standards are
given in the current edition of Guidance Note EHA4O, published annually by
HMSO.

I confirm that HSE is responsible for enforcing health and safety legislation
at these premises. In our assessment of this application we have not identified
significant elements of conflict or ambiguity with health and safety at
work issues. However, if your consideration of the application suggests
that these conflicts might develop then please let me Kknow. I would be
pleased to discuss these with you before you make a determination.

It is suggested that the following text may be a useful reminder to the
applicant and could be included in any covering Iletter sent with the
authorisation: "This authorisation is issued under Part 1 of the Environmental
Protection Act 1990. The responsibilities you have under legislation for
health, safety and welfare in the workplace remain in force".

When the authorisation is issued I would be grateful if you would forward
a copy to me for retention, so that it may be consulted at any future visit
to the premises.

Yours faithfully

/3 B BENTLEY
HM Principal Inspector of Factories

14 Cardiff Road, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1PP
Tel: 0582 34121




Mr D Sefton ' Mr J Allan
Marshalls Mono Ltd

Neadow Lane ' 442350
gt Ives

Huntingdon DHEH/JA/LSF/EP/F
PE17 4LG

ist April, 1982

Dear Mr Sefton

Re: ENVIRONMENYAL PROTECTION ACT 1090, PARY I
APPLICATION TO OPERATE A PRESCRIBRD CEMENT PROCESS

Further to your recent application to operate = prescribed cement
process, enclosed please find a receipt for £800 in respect of the:
application fee.

Yqu may now proceed with the advertisement as discussed with Mr Allan.

C—

ABSISTANT DIRECTOR (ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH)

Yours sincersly

Ene.



Health & Salety Kxecutive Mr J Allan
14 Cardiff Road

Luton 442350
LUl 1pPP

DHEH/JA/LSP/EH15/9/8P/F

7th April, 1952

Dear Sir

Re: STATUTORY CONSULTATION - THE ENVIROMMENTAL PROTECTION
(APPLICATIONS, APPEALS AND REGISYERS) REQULATIONS 1991

|

|

|

I wish to make the statutory consultation regarding the attached

spplication for authorisation of a prescribed cesent process by the |

Marshalls Nono Limited, Meadow Lane, St Ives. |
|

The contact at the Company 1s Mr David Sefton, whoss telephone nuaber is
0480 61639, |

Should you wish to discuss this matter further, pleass contact the
Officer whose name and telephone nuaber appears sbove.

ASSISYANT DIRECTOR (ENVIRORNENTAL BEALTH)
Eng. |

Yours faithfully






